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Council to hold budget
workshop Wednesday

Executive, Finance, Recreation,
Welfare, DoverNet, and Library

department budgets on tap
The City Council will hold its first of five budget workshops this
Wednesday, March 1.

At the March 1 workshop, the City Council will receive budget
presentations from the Executive, Finance, Recreation, Library,
and Information Technology (DoverNet) departments.

Budget workshops are also scheduled for March 8, 15, 29, and
April 5. The Council will hold a public hearing on the school
portion of the budget on March 15 and the rest on March 22. All
meetings/workshops occur on Wednesdays; see a detailed
schedule below.

The City Manager presented his proposed fiscal year 2024
budget to the City Council on Feb. 15. It totals $183,821,915
across all funds, an increase over the previous year of
$4,125,089, or 2.3%. The General Fund portion of the budget,
funded primarily through property taxes, is $146,705,670, an
increase over the previous year of $6,930,771, or 5%. As
proposed, the budget exceeds the tax cap by $483,092 and
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p.m.p.m. would require a two-thirds majority vote of the City Council to
adopt.

The complete line-item proposed budget is available on the
FY2024 Budget Revealed page. Videos of the budget
workshops and the documents presented will also be posted to
the webpage, including the School Board’s previous budget
meetings and workshops.

City Council budget meetings and workshops

March 1: Budget workshop on Executive, Finance,
Recreation, Welfare, DoverNet, and Library department
budgets
March 8: Budget workshop on the School Department
budget
March 15: Special meeting, including a public hearing on
the School Department’s budget
March 15: Following the special meeting, budget
workshop on the Police, Fire and Rescue, and Planning
budgets
March 22: Regular meeting, including a public hearing on
the City portion of the proposed budget
March 29: Budget workshop on the Community Services
budget
April 5: Budget workshop, followed by a special meeting
for the adoption of the budget
April 12: Regular meeting, which is also reserved as a
fallback date for budget adoption, if necessary

All the above meetings and workshops will be held on
Wednesdays in City Hall’s Council Chambers.

Sign up for the Budget Revealed
newsletter

The Budget Revealed newsletter is a
weekly update on the City Council’s
budget process. It contains brief
highlights of the week’s budget
presentations, the upcoming
schedule and other budget tidbits. To
sign up for these emails,

visit https://bit.ly/dovernewsletters and add “Budget Revealed” to
your current email subscription list.

Waterfront committee elects new chair,
reviews new bid process    

The Cochecheo Waterfront Development Advisory Committee elected Norm Fracassa as its
new chair, replacing Dana Lynch, who stepped down from committee chair after leading it, in
his latest stint, since 2018. Lynch, who has been part of the effort to develop the city-owned
waterfront for decades (see This Week in Dover History below), will remain on the committee.

Fracassa has been CWDAC’s vice chair for the past few years. Following Fracassa’s
appointment to chair, CWDAC elected Sean Fitzgerald as vice chair.

CWDAC then received a report from its Parks Subcommittee on its Feb. 15 meeting with CJ

https://www.dover.nh.gov/government/open-government/budget-revealed/fy2024-budget/
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Architects, the firm the City Council awarded the bid to in January for architectural design
services for the waterfront park building.

CDWAC also received an update on the bid process for public improvements for the waterfront
development, due on March 9. This is the second bidding for the public improvements. The first
bid released in September received no proposals from the four pre-qualified firms submitted
due in large part to the deadline for shoreline work set by the Army Corps of Engineers permit.
The city has since received a new permit from the Army Corps of Engineers that extends the
deadline. City staff also revised the bid in response to questions raised by the potential
bidders.

CDWAC’s Feb. 21 meeting can be viewed in its entirety at
https://dovernh.viebit.com/player.php?hash=ozOd0tX3DARh.

Consider joining a citizen board to help
keep Dover vibrant

The City of Dover is a vibrant community due in large part to the significant energy and talent
of citizen participation on the city's many boards and commissions. Input from these boards,
committees, and commissions helps guide Dover's policy decisions.

Want to get involved? There are currently committees seeking members to fill regular and
alternate member vacancies, including the:

Open Lands Committee
Pool Advisory Committee
Committee for Racial Equity and Inclusion
Recreation Advisory Board
Utilities Commission

The complete list of boards and committees can be found at
www.dover.nh.gov/government/boards-and-commissions/

To apply, complete an application, available here and at the City Clerk's Office, and either drop
it off at the Clerk's Office or email it to City Clerk Susan Mistretta at s.mistretta@dover.nh.gov.
Applicants are welcome to apply to any board or commission. Applications are kept on file for
one year.

The City Council appoints citizens to boards and commissions from recommendations of its
Appointments Committee, which meets regularly to review applications.

Dover Chamber accepting nominations for
annual awards

The Greater Dover Chamber of Commerce is now accepting nominations for their Citizen of the
Year, Volunteer of the Year, David K. Bamford Educator of the Year, Business of the Year,
Nonprofit of the Year, and Community Arts Champion awards. Winners will be announced at
the Annual Awards Gala On May 4, 2023, at Rivermill at Dover Landing.

The deadline for nominations is Friday, March 17, 2023, at 5 p.m.

The Chamber is also accepting applications for a student scholarship.

To nominate a business, organization, or person, or for more information, visit
https://www.dovernh.org/awards.

For more information, visit dovernh.org.

https://publicrecords.dover.nh.gov/Files/Index/5999/public/1/deptnum/3/cab/Bids_and_Requests_for_Proposal/Main
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https://www.dover.nh.gov/government/boards-and-commissions/
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Registration is open for Dover Main Street's
Run Before You Crawl 5K & Pub Crawl

Registration is open for Dover Main Street’s ninth annual
Run Before You Crawl 5K Road Race on Saturday, March
18 at 9 a.m., starting and ending at the Dover
Transportation Center.

The Run Before You Crawl 5k is the kick-off to the 2023
Dover Race Series and features a temporary course due to
the construction on the Chestnut Street bridge. This year's
route will go out Chestnut Street, to Fourth Street, up the
infamous Whittier Street hill, down Sixth Street, and back to
Chestnut.

The Restaurant & Pub Crawl returns this year for a Saint
Patrick's Day weekend event you don't want to miss. Dover Main Street has teamed up with
Sam Adams, Truly and the downtown restaurants and bars to be the first Dover 400th-year
celebration event. Over 15 restaurants will offer crawlers food apps and drink specials from 11
a.m. to 3 p.m. Purchase crawl wristbands from any participating location for just $20. Pick up a
map with your wristband to track your progress and get a stamp at each restaurant and bar for
entries into the Run Before You Crawl raffles. Be sure to seek out the Leprechaun and the Sam
Adams crew for more prizes and fun.

Registration for the 5k is $25 for adults and $15 for children 12 and under. The first 200
registrations will receive a free 2023 performance race shirt, which will be available for
purchase for $20 thereafter.

The race is underwritten by Breezeline.

Register online at: https://www.runreg.com/run-before-you-crawl-5k

Upcoming Meetings:

Graffiti Management
Committee,
February 27, 6 p.m.
 
The Graffiti Management
Committee will hold a regular
meeting on Monday, Feb.
27, 2023, beginning at 6
p.m., in Council Conference
Room, City Hall.
To view the meeting
agenda, click here.

Housing Authority,
February 28, 12 p.m.
 
The Housing Authority will
hold a regular meeting on
Tuesday, Feb. 28, 2023,
beginning at 12 p.m., at 62
Whittier Street, Dover.
 
To view the meeting

Missed the meeting?
​Catch it again online

Don't forget: If you missed the live City Council, School
Board or Planning Board meetings on Channels 22 and 95,
you can catch them again, online and on demand.

Simply visit www.dovernh.viebit.com to begin watching
meetings on demand. Online meetings are organized by
agenda item for convenience.

https://www.runreg.com/run-before-you-crawl-5k
https://publicrecords.dover.nh.gov/Tabs/Index/20429/public/1/deptnum/0/cab/Public_Meetings
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017fLtG48h5SaBkg9rNmBWk9CNyR-_ND7IV8FifxMC5YKhZuE5IVMU58BmX_-LOx_85N5aS6mAbxdmesdFTBoLJicOOec6yaOXiehFta_6TxQulzfckiTsRGukwTd05cBn03RyzfbVXZ_fmyZSUYHEwMExqKkE1dHLnlkJroGFuvLGIHXmwqvdFg==&c=-I1pC_t3tFrWVttEl8TQFPcFo3hQ0ziw3VW1LSvt1VDj2sZa-EvQPw==&ch=gcFE1UCDnSPo47LaCJJxJk8Zjylk8CMwb6aVdn1nBXYcDQC4FLtabQ==


agenda, click here.

Waterfront Committee,
Park Subcommittee,
March 1, 5 p.m.
 
The Cochecho Waterfront
Development Advisory
Committee's Park
Subcommittee will hold a
regular meeting on Tuesday,
March 1, 2023, beginning at
5:00 p.m., in Room 323 at
the McConnell Center.
To view the meeting
agenda, click here.

City Council,
March 1, 7 p.m.

The City Council will hold a
workshop session on
Wednesday, March 1, 2023,
beginning at 7 p.m., in
Council Chambers, City Hall.

To view the meeting
agenda, click here.

Library Board
of Trustees, March 2,
4 p.m.

The Library Board
of Trustees will hold a
regular meeting on
Thursday, March 2, 2023,
beginning at 4 p.m., at the
Dover Public Library, 73
Locust Street.

To view the meeting
agenda, click here.

For a complete list of
upcoming meetings, visit
https://www.dover.nh.gov/go
vernment/open-
government/public-
meetings/.

Dover Download podcast: Your guide
to what's happening this week

In addition to each week's email
edition of Dover Download, the City
of Dover offers a weekly podcast.
The podcast is hosted by Deputy
City Manager Christopher Parker,
who chats each week about the
city's programs, services, public
bodies and projects. Each episode
also takes a brief detour to the past
with a look back at the week in Dover's history.

The podcast is available wherever you get your podcasts,
including Spotify and Apple Podcasts, and at
https://anchor.fm/cityofdovernh.

Tips for curbside trash and
recycling pickup

 
Community Services Director John Storer reminds the
public of the following trash and recycling regulations:
 

All trash for pickup is required to be wholly contained
in Dover trash bags, secured and tied;
15-gallon bags have a 20-pound limit;
30-gallon bags have a 35-pound limit;
All recycling is to be contained in Dover recycling
bins;
Cardboard must be broken down and flat;
Recycling plastics are limited to #1, #2 and #5;
Bulky waste, such as furniture, toilets, mattresses,
box springs, couches, chairs, and other large, non-
metal items, must have a Dover bulky tag to be
picked up. Bulky tags are available where Dover

https://publicrecords.dover.nh.gov/Tabs/Index/20422/public/1/deptnum/0/cab/Public_Meetings
https://publicrecords.dover.nh.gov/Tabs/Index/20430/public/1/deptnum/0/cab/Public_Meetings
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https://www.dover.nh.gov/government/open-government/public-meetings/
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trash bags are sold;
Owners are responsible for cleaning up any
remaining debris from trash pickup.

 
The city’s complete trash and recycling regulations are
contained in “Chapter 145 Waste Management” of the city
ordinances, available at https://ecode360.com/33404878.
 
For more information, contact Community Services at 603-
516-6450.

The following events are from a variety of historical records, sources, and texts about the
history of Dover.
 
For more on the history of Dover, visit the Dover Public Library, Locust Street, and the
Woodman Museum on Central Avenue. The Public Library also maintains an online collection
of historical information located here. 

March 2, 1860 — Abraham Lincoln of Illinois addresses the Republicans of Dover on the
politics of the day.

March 1, 1896 — "Dover's Black Day" began with a record-breaking rainfall on March 1, 1896,
which tore through the downtown. The Central Avenue bridge was swept away by torrents of
rushing water and ice floes; several stores and offices in the Bracewell Building were
destroyed. Merchants occupying the southern portion of the building included Fred Foss'
stationery store, Roberts Bros. Boots and Shoes, the Misses Flynn millinery shop, Drew and
Boomer photography studio, and the law offices of William Roberts. Combined, their losses
totaled over $23,000. Building owner, Col. John Bracewell, estimated additional structural
damage of at least $20,000 more. The bridge began to sink at 4 p.m. on March 2 when
immense ice cakes from upstream continually hit its piers. At 4:55 p.m., two spans, 30 feet
wide, went down. Not five minutes before, the bridge was filled with spectators gawking at the
destruction. They were removed by the City Marshall just in time. The Bracewell Block caved in
at precisely 8 p.m. with "crashing glass, snapping of timber, and a cloud of plaster and lime."
Debris flowed swiftly over the dam. Electric poles then fell into the streets with live wires
sparking. Lots of merchandise and equipment from these Dover businesses were found in
Portsmouth the next day: "everything from lead pencils to fine bonnets to brogans.” (Adapted
from "Faces of Dover")

March 1, 1912 — The 300 employees of the Sawyer Woolen Mill, then owned by the American
Woolen Co, were informed on this day that they would all receive an increase in pay of 5%,
effective the following week.

Feb. 28, 1996 — Dana Lynch, then chair of the Greater Dover Chamber of Commerce
Waterfront Committee, addressed the City Council on this day about ongoing plans to promote
the development of city-owned waterfront property off River Street. In 1996, work was
underway to prepare the waterfront process for future development, including removing the
city's former Public Works facility on the site. Then chair of the Dover Chamber, Jack Story,
said preparing the waterfront parcel for development was similar to other projects that provided
an economic benefit to the city, including the extension of Sixth Street, which led to the
announcement of Liberty Mutual's plans to construct a $25 million campus off Sixth Street; and
the preparations in the early 1990s to develop the city-owned Enterprise Park. Lynch now
serves on the Cochecho Waterfront Development Advisory Committee, which operates under
the Dover Housing Authority. The committee is overseeing the development of the waterfront
parcel by Cathartes. The current plan, which was approved by the Planning Board last year,
includes three mixed-use buildings, two multi-family buildings, and three clusters of

https://ecode360.com/33404878
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townhouses. The buildings include 418 residential units and approximately 26,000 square feet
of commercial space. The residential units include a mixture of rental and for-sale
condominium units. Utility work and site preparation is expected to begin soon.

Feb. 25, 2010 — The Tewksbury, Massachusetts School Committee on this day approved a
three-year contract with John O'Connor as that district's new superintendent of schools. At the
time, O'Connor was serving as Dover's superintendent, a position he had held for six years.
Overall, he had spent 20 years in the Dover School District. O'Connor had first been a teacher
and assistant principal in Lawrence, Mass., until 1980, when he left to work in Saudi Arabia for
10 years at schools operated by Saudi Aramco. He joined Dover in 1990, and for the next 14
years served as a principal at the elementary, middle, and high school levels, before accepting
the superintendent position in 2004.

Library to host Perspectives NH Humanities
Book Discussion for Women’s History Month 

Celebrate Women’s History Month by discovering New
York City’s elite women who turned a feminist cause
into a fashionable revolution.

On Monday, March 6 at 6:30 p.m., Dover Public
Library will host a Perspectives Book Discussion of
Johanna Neuman’s book “Gilded Suffragists: The New
York Socialites Who Fought for Women’s Right to
Vote.” Participants may attend in person or sign up at
the library’s website to attend virtually. Copies of the
book will be available at the library to keep or share
with others while supplies last. We ask that people
taking a book make every effort to attend the
discussion.

This event was made possible through a grant awarded by the New Hampshire Humanities. It
will be facilitated by humanities scholar Liz Tentarelli.

The goal of the New Hampshire Humanities Perspective book discussion grant is for
participants to engage with diverse perspectives in the humanities through literature to build
understanding and empathy, and to support a culture of reading in New Hampshire. More
information about New Hampshire Humanities may be found at their website nhhumanities.org.

Liz Tentarelli has a career spanning over 30 years teaching high school and college students,
including 19 years at Merrimack College in North Andover, Mass. Although history was not her
field, women’s history has been a long-time interest and avocation.

Tentarelli has been a member of the League of Women Voters, a non-partisan political



organization, for more than 25 years and president of the state League since 2009. The
League is a direct descendant organization of the women’s suffrage movement.

The program is free and open to the public. For more information call the Library at 603-516-
6050.

This Week at the Library
February VIRTUAL Cookbook Club

Join us for a virtual exploration of I Dream of
Dinner (So You Don't Have To) by Ali

Slagle. Throughout the month of
February, send in pictures of your dishes
created with recipes from the book and a
small description of your cooking process,
how you felt about the recipe, and/or your

thoughts on the book. Your creations will be
shared on the library's social media pages.

Photos can be sent to Emily
at e.ainaire@dover.nh.gov or tag the library

on Instagram @doverpubliclibrary.

Monday, February 27, 3 to 4 p.m.
Monday Afternoon Book Group

Join in-person or virtually to discuss The
Whisper Network by Chandler Baker.
Copies of the book are available for

borrowing at the library. Register if you
would like to attend remotely.

 Monday, February 27, 6:30 to 7:30 p.m.
Monday Evening Book Group

Join in-person or virtually to discuss The
Whisper Network by Chandler Baker.
Copies of the book are available for

borrowing at the library. Register if you
would like to attend remotely.

Tuesday, February 28, 6 to 8 p.m.
Dungeons & Dragons: Adult Group

Drop in and play Dungeons & Dragons with
Game Master Dave. This 18 & older group
is for new and veteran role-playing gamers

to join us in the library for adventure,
imagination, and strategy. The group will

meet every Tuesday night, though
you do not need to have attended previous

sessions to enjoy your first game. No
experience or materials are required, and all

skill levels are welcome to play.

Wednesday, March 1, 9:30 to 11:30 a.m.
Adult Knitting Group

Knitters and crocheters are welcome to join
us with their projects for an in-person

crafting circle. All levels welcome.

Wednesday, March 1, 11 a.m. to 12 p.m.
Adult Chapter Book Club

Adults with disabilities are invited to join
the Chapter Book Club. At each session, we

will read several chapters from a
popular book. The first book will be Harry
Potter and the Sorcerer's Stone by J.K.

Rowling. Session ends with activities and
crafts and some socializing.

Thursday, March 2, 10 to 11 a.m.
Cover to Cover Book Group

Join us on the first Thursday of every month
to discuss a book. March's selection

is Pachinko by Min Jin Lee. Copies of
the book can be borrowed at the Adult

Circulation Desk. New members welcome.

Thursday, March 2, 6 to 8 p.m.
Dover 400th: Meet the Authors

Meet the authors of three important Dover
historical publications who will discuss the

scope of their research and projects. Books
will be available for sale and signing.

Featured authors and books include: “Dover
Heritage Walks: A Compendium of Past
Walks and Reveals” revised by Cathy

Beaudoin, Andy Galt, and Tom
Massingham; “Quaking Dover” by Jnana
Hodson; and “Dover, New Hampshire:

Stories from the Past” by Tony McManus.
Register if you would like to attend remotely.

mailto:e.ainaire@dover.nh.gov


Don’t Trash Dover to hold Litter Collection
Walk on Saturday

Join Don’t Trash Dover on Saturday, Feb. 25, for a one-hour Litter Collection Walk, beginning
at 9:30 a.m. Participants will meet at the main entrance of Dover Middle School. The group
departs at 9:30 a.m. sharp and returns to the same location at 10:30 a.m. sharp with litter
collected for a group photo.

The Litter Collection Walk is open to all and a great way to exercise and meet new people
while helping the community.

Don’t Trash Dover provides the bags and has litter grabbers and safety vests to loan. Those
with their litter grabbers are encouraged to bring them. Gloves are recommended.

For more information, including a decision to postpone the event due to the weather, visit
https://fb.me/e/2LWKLVjpm.

Deadline to order Veterans Park bricks in
time for Memorial Day is Tuesday, Feb. 28

The Recreation Department will order another round of engraved bricks for Dover Veterans
Park to be added for Memorial Day on May 30. The deadline to have bricks included in that
order is Tuesday, Feb. 28, at 4 p.m.

Orders collected after the deadline through Aug. 31, 2023, will be sent in the next batch to be
installed in the park by Veterans Day. The cost is $100 for an 8-inch by 8-inch brick and $50 for
a 4-inch by 8-inch brick. The only requirement to have a name engraved is for the person to be
a veteran. All bricks are engraved consistently with a full name, military rank and branch, and
years of service and/or conflict. Upon request, bricks may also be grouped by family or service
time.

https://fb.me/e/2LWKLVjpm


Orders can be placed online at https://polarengraving.com/cityofdovernewhampshire. Contact
the Recreation Department at 603-516-6410 with questions or help with ordering.

The Dover Veterans Park was dedicated six years ago in 2017 on Veterans Day. It now has
about 900 engraved bricks honoring veterans.

Dover400 presents 'Meet the Authors'
Dover400, the committee organizing Dover’s
400th anniversary celebrations, is pleased to announce a
“Meet the Authors” event on Thursday, March 2, 2023, at
the Dover Public Library, 73 Locust St., from 6 to 8 p.m.
in the lecture hall.

The authors of three new historical publications about
Dover will be on hand to discuss their research and their
writing process. Audience questions about Dover’s
history are welcome, and signed copies of each book will
be available for purchase. The books are:

Dover Heritage Walks: A Compendium of Past Walks and Reveals, by Andy Galt,
Cathy Beaudoin, and Tom Massingham. Derived from 29 past Heritage Walk brochures,
over 250 homes, buildings and historic sites are described and photographed.
Quaking Dover: How a counterculture took root and flourished in colonial New
Hampshire, by Jnana Hodson. The early history of the Quakers in Dover, including their
persecution for challenging Puritanism.
Dover NH Stories from the Past, by Tony McManus. A collection of Tony’s “Historically
Speaking” newspaper columns that appeared in Foster’s Daily Democrat.

Join the discussion about Dover’s four centuries of intriguing history. This event is free to
attend, and no pre-registration is required.

Dover Arts Commission accepting
applications for Literary Laureate

The application period for the next Dover Literary Laureate position is now open.

The Dover Literary Laureate Program is dedicated to building community through the written
word by appointing and supporting an outstanding local poet or author as Literary Laureate for
the City. The Literary Laureate is an ambassador for all writers in Dover and works to heighten
the visibility and value of the craft in the community.

The Literary Laureate is appointed by the Arts Commission and approved by the City Council
with the advice and counsel of a jury comprised of professionals from the New Hampshire
literary community and from nominations made by the public. Nominees must demonstrate a
dedication to the art of writing.

The Dover Literary Laureate is tasked with broadening community involvement in all forms of
literary expression by developing and executing projects funded by the Dover Arts Commission
with activities intended to enrich the quality of life for Dover citizens.

Eligible projects may include, but are not limited to, performances, workshops, exhibits, poetry
readings, adult and youth after-school writing programs and other creative endeavors that
engage the literary arts for the benefit of the community.

The application period is open through 5 p.m. on March 15, 2023. The appointment period will
be from July 1, 2023, to June 30, 2025.

https://polarengraving.com/cityofdovernewhampshire


The Dover City Literary Laureate must be a resident or work in the City of Dover.

The application form with complete details is available by clicking here.

Candidates are urged to email the completed application and any required supplemental
materials to: Natasha Kypfer, City Hall Planning Office, 288
Central Ave., Dover, New Hampshire, 03820-4169, or submit via email to
n.kypfer@dover.nh.gov.

For more information, contact Dover Arts Commission member Cliff Blake at
c.blake@dover.nh.gov.

Joe B. Parks public gardens seeks volunteers
The Joe B. Parks Riverwalk Public Gardens depends on volunteers to help maintain and tend
to the gardens enjoyed by the public each year. More volunteers are needed to help tend to the
gardens in 2023. Tasks include spring and fall clean-up of garden beds and monthly visits to
tidy up the gardens. Volunteers can adopt specific areas.

To become a volunteer, email contact@joeparksgarden.org, visit http://joeparksgarden.org/, or
give Elizabeth Fischer a call at 603-817-1843.

The Joe B. Parks Riverwalk Public Gardens is located between 400 Central Ave. and Chestnut
Street, along the banks of the Cochecho River, and forms a series of beautiful gardens filled
with wild flowers, unique rhododendrons, mountain laurel, hostas, daylilies and countless other
plants. Formerly a neglected area along the river, the Riverwalk Garden was planned by Dover
horticulturalist Joe B. Parks, built by more than 100 volunteers, and dedicated in June 2008.

Coming up at DALC
Would you like to learn to crochet or to play the
ukulele? We have beginner classes in both
starting on Feb. 28. Each class runs for six
weeks and meets on Tuesday evenings. Join
the crochet class at
https://tinyurl.com/ytex7623 and the ukulele
class at https://tinyurl.com/bdt8ywya.

Learn to tell a wicked good story from master
storyteller and New Hampshire treasure Rebecca Rule. Her six-week workshop runs from 3-
4:30 p.m. on Fridays. Register at https://tinyurl.com/2p8395zv.

City of Dover employment opportunities
Want to work for the City of Dover? The City's website offers an updated list of open positions,
including job descriptions and a downloadable application for employment.
The City of Dover is now seeking applications for the following positions:

Prevention Programmer
Parking Enforcement Officer - Part Time
Parking Enforcement Officer - Full Time
Waterfront Construction Manager
Public Works Supervisor - Streets, Drainage Snow
Heavy Equipment Operator - Streets/Stormwater
Truck Driver Utilities
Utility Laborer
Firefighter/EMT

https://www.dover.nh.gov/Assets/government/boards-commissions/arts-commission/document/Literary Laureate Application DAC_2023_24.pdf
mailto:n.kypfer@dover.nh.gov
mailto:c.blake@dover.nh.gov
mailto:contact@joeparksgarden.org
http://joeparksgarden.org/
https://tinyurl.com/ytex7623
https://tinyurl.com/bdt8ywya
https://tinyurl.com/2p8395zv


Community Housing Navigator
Public Safety Systems IT Administrator
Utility Systems IT Administrator
Heavy Equipment Mechanic/Automotive Technician
City Planner

​For more information about these positions or employment opportunities with the City of Dover,
click here. 

Dover School District employment opportunities
Want to work for the Dover School District? The District's website offers an updated list of open
positions, including job descriptions and online applications. The District is now seeking
applications for the following positions:

Long Term Elementary Teacher Substitute
Auditorium House Manager and Technician
K-4 Principal
Special Education Paraprofessionals
Behavior Specialist
Special Education Paraprofessional - Autism Support – Dover Middle School 
DALC - Adult Education Program Manager
DALC Adult High School Biology Teacher
Girls JV Softball Coach
DALC Counselor Aide
Special Education Paraprofessional
Long Term Substitute Special Education Teacher
Custodian for C&W Services
DALC Teacher-Spanish Literacy and HiSET Prep in correction facility

For more information about these positions, click here.
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